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During the autopsy 	Inspection of the area cf the brain, two fragments of'metal were removed by Dr. HUMES, namely, . one fragment measuring 7 x 2 millimeters, which was removed from the right side of the brain. An additional fragment of metal measuring 1 x 3 millimeters was also removed from this area, both of which were placed in a glass jar containing a black metal top which were thereafter marked for identification and following the signing of a proper receipt were transported.- by Bureau agents to the FBI Laboratory. 

During the latter stages of this autopsy, Dr. HUMES located an opening which appeared to be a bullet hole which was below the shoulders and two inches to the right of the middle line of the spinal column. 

This opening "as probed by Dr. HUMES with the finger, at which • time it was determined that the trajectory of the missile.  entering at this point had entered at a downward position of 
45 to 6o degrees. Further probing determined that the distrnce travelled by this missile was a short distance inasmuch as the end of the opening could be felt with the finger. 

Inasmuch as no complete bullet of any size could be located in the brain area and likewise no bullet could be located in the back or any other area of the body as determined by total 
body X-Rays and inspection revealing there was no point'of exit, the individuals performing the autopsy were at a loss to explain why they could find no bullets. 

A call was made by Bureau agents to the Firearms Section of • 
the FBI Laboratory, at which time SA CHARLES L. KILLION advised that the Laboratory had received through Secret Service 
Agent RICHARD JOHNSON a bullet which had reportedly been found on a stretcher in the emergency room of Parkland Hospital, Dallas, Texas, This stretcher had also contained a stethescope and pair of rubber gloves. Agent JOHNSON had advised the Laboratory that it had not been ascertained whether or not 'this was the stretcher which had been used to transport the,, body of President nNNEDY. Agent ZILLION further described 
this bullet as pertaining to a 6.5 millimeter rifle which 
Would be approximately a 25 caliber rifle and that this bullet consisted of a copper alloy full jacket. 

Immediately following receipt of this information, this' was made available to Dr. HUMES who advised that in his opinion 
this accounted for no bullet being located which had entered 


